
Request for Proposals Addendum No. 3 
City of Port Orchard 

Utility Bill Print, Insert, and Mail Services 
 

 
Date of Issue:   September 13, 2021  
 
 
Response Date:  September 14, 2021 
 
Notice To All Planholders: 
 
Addendum No. 3 contains the following answers to questions pertaining to the Request for Proposal 
(RFP) for Utility Bill Print, Insert, and Mail Services. It shall be attached to the RFP and shall be taken into 
consideration by the Bidders in submitting their bids. All conditions and provisions not affected by this 
addendum shall remain unchanged. Failure to do so may subject the Bidder to disqualification of their 
bid.  
 

1) Are the inserts full color?  
a. Yes, the inserts are full color. 


